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President

Vice President
Secretary
Treasurer
Sergeant at Arms

Officers

Norm Pinard
Dustin Dodge
James Wilson
Frank Knowles
Don Crete

603-498-5875
781-507-4182
805-717-9326
603-502-6022
603-321-6162

Richard Gorman
Bill Lane

Ed Knowles

Earl Sweet, Jr.
Richie Houde, Jr.

Advisory Board

March 2026
March 2025
March 2024
March 2024
March 2024

603-395-1867
603-571-0100
603-923-8209
603-382-2236
603-235-7288

Committees

Archery William Tellier Kitchen Norm Pinard
Boy Scouts Scott Rogers Newsletter Ed Knowles
Building Jon Goulet Range Bill Lane

Bylaws Ed Knowles Spacetown Beagle Richie Houde, Sr.
Grounds Richard Gorman Town Fair Tim Layman
Hunter Ed Tom Faunce Ways & Means Elected Officers

Website Brian Handley
Upcoming Events

Regular Meeting Jan 3rd Regular Meeting Jan 17th
RSC Yankee Swap Jan 20th Regular Meeting Feb 7th
RSC Game Dinner Feb 17th Regular Meeting Feb 21st

Newsletter Input

Any RSC, SBC or Scout members having information or photos that they would like to have posted
in the RSC newsletter can address them to Ed Knowles at rsc.newsletter03077@gmail.com. Be
sure to state what you'd like written with each photo. Also a reminder of items for sale in the
newsletter, let Ed know when the item sells, so he can remove it.
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RSC Apparel

RSC members can purchase different types of club apparel from Brian Palladino. He can be
reached at (brian@dayslandscaping.net). He has a number of different items on hand, like caps,
shirts, pullovers, zippered jackets and more. Following are just some of the items he has, with
prices:

Old style t-shirt with logo on the back $20 Key chain $4
Hoodie $50 Hoodie with zipper $55 Medium hoodie $45

Now is the time to preorder heavier apparels for the coming cold seasons. It can take anywhere
from 6 to 8 weeks to receive special ordered items. You can also see what Brian has on hand
before or after a club meeting. Email Brian at the above email address for more information.

Movie Night at the RSC Clubhouse

Bruce and Tammy Winchell will be hosting another movie on January

\ 4 6th at 6pm. The showing of the movie will take place at the RSC

e TETTES clubhouse. RSC, SBC members and their family are welcome to the
= viewing. Bring snacks and beverage of your own choosing.

Attention RSC & SBC Members

The beaver pond dam, behind the skeeting range area, has broke from the last heavy
rain fall we receved.The water is running over and under the road by the red shed.
Members are advised to take caution when driving in this area. Bill Lane has filled in
two large holes, but members must take caution still.

New Raymond Sportsman's Club Rule

Too often in 2023 a member has reported losing their club key. The club key is the property of the
RSC and is only loaned out to the members, when they join or renew their membership. Effective
January 1st, 2024, any member who loses their club key, 1st time, will pay the treasurer ten
dollars ($10) for a replacement. Also, if that member loses their club key a second time, they will
be in violation of the club Bylaws (ARTICLE V, Section 5. a. & b.). The Ways and Means
Committee will determine the necessary disciplinary action needed.
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Meeting Minutes for December 2023

The club flag pole rope broke during the last heavy rain storm we had. Bill

Lane has purchased the replacement rope and the flag will be placed back on
the pole soon. | Lloyd Bowser volunteered to purchase the gifts, with the club
finances, for the Game Dinner Gift Raffle. | Bill Lane, William Dawson and his
son Ryan repaired and prepped the road for the winter season. Wally Paige
also worked on the road. | The club treasurer purchased a new fire
extinguisher for the club heavy equipment. | The Raymond Ambulance

donated $450 for the use of the clubhouse for their Christmas party. | Camp
Barry has given the RSC two slots for Junior member to attend the camp
program for 2024. Norm Pinard will get the names of Junior members who
wish to attend it and place all the names in a hat and picked them out.

Nothing to report.
Nothing to report.

Detailed report of expenses, reimbursements and paid bills were reported to
the members and is available for review.

All members who have entered the 2023 Deer Pool must submit their entry to
the Sergeant at Arms no later than the January 3rd, 2024 meeting.

Nothing to report.

The 2024 shoot dates have been decided as follows: May 12th, June 30th and
July 14th.

Nothing to report.
Nothing to report.
Nothing to report.
Nothing to report.
The first Hunter Ed class for 2024 will be on April 6th.

Nothing to report.
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Meeting Minutes for December 2023 (cont.)

Newsletter: The December newsletter is posted to the website.

Range: Someone left a set of leather sand filled gun rest at the range.
Contact Bill Lane to claim the.

SBC: The 2024 trial dates are scheduled for March 16th & 17th.
Town Fair: Nothing to report till next February.

Ways & Means: Nothing to report

Website: Nothing to report.

Unfinished Business: None

New Business: The names of the 2024 Camp Barry participants are Sophia

Wilson and Callum Eaton

Rollover/Application: None
50/50 Winners: William Tellier Dec 6th
Bill Dawson Dec 20th

Classified Corner

Remington Model 7400 Semi Auto 30-06
includes a 3-10 power scope and sling
Price: $550 or best offer

Contact Steve at 978-815-6639

Wanted

A .410 Gauge (3" shells) Pump Action Shotgun, any condition. Call Bill Lane at 603-571-0100

Holsters for Sale

Uncle Mike's Nylon Shoulder Holster size 36 for 2-3" revolvers $20
Uncle Mike's Nylon Shoulder Holster size 5 for 4-5" pistols $20
Nylon Belt Holster for 2-3" snub nose revolvers $5

Bianchi Leather Holster for 4-5" Glock or similar pistol $18
DeSantis Leather Holster for 2" snub nose revolver, S.O.B. $25

More items from this seller follows on next page.
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Classified Corner (cont.)

Miscellaneous for Sale

AK-47 Side Mount $15

‘ AR-15 Strip Lula $8
223/7.62 Snap Caps. Pk of 2 $8
Used Leather Slings w/Swivels, have 3 @ $5 ea
Nylon Slings w/Swivels, have 2 @ $4 ea
Wall's Blaze Orange Hunting Coat XLG $40
5X Camo Coverall, Super Warm, Original Cost $230, Selling $90
Cargo Hitch Carrier, Fits 1-1/4" Receivers (most SUV's}, 300 Lbs.Cap $25
MTM Adjustable Shooting Rest $10
G.l. 50 Cal Ammo Can $8
Brass Rods 1/4" X 6" (for adjusting sights), have 6@ $2 ea

If interested, call Joe Farkas at 860-457-8574. We can meet at the clubhouse or you can
pick up in Hooksett.

Lost & Found

The club has a bag of decoys that were found on the RSC grounds in the summer of 2023. The
owner can contact Norm Pinard, with the proper description, to claimed them. Norm's number is
listed on the first page of this newsletter.

Attention to All RSC Members

This is the first notification to all members that membership renewal will be conducted the whole
month of April 2024. Each member who wishes to stay a member of the RSC must renew their
membership no later than April 30th. Members will be required to sign a new Waiver and Release
of Liability Form, when renewing their membership. Members can renew their membership at the
clubhouse before and after the April meetings. The treasurer will also set aside two Saturdays in
April for members to pay their dues. This will also take place at the clubhouse. Any and all
members who do not renew their membership by April 30th will be dropped from the club roster.
Those individuals can resubmit their application to rejoin the RSC, but their names will go to the
bottom of the waiting list. FYI, the waiting time to rejoin is a year and a half or more.

New Raymond Sportsman's Club Rules (cont. from Pqg 2)

Any RSC member caught loaning out their club key to a non-member or caught duplicating their
key will be in violation of the RSC Bylaws (Article V, Section 5 a. & b.) The Ways and Means
Committee will determine the necessary actions needed to deal with the situation.
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RSC is having it's

Annual Holiday
Yankee Swap

All RSC members and their families
are welcome to celebrate the post
holidays together at the RSC
clubhouse. Bring a wrapped gift of
your choice to exchange. (optional)
Bring your own snacks and beverage.

January 20th at 6PM
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RSC 2024 Game Dinner w

February 17th
at 6 P.M.
at the Clubhouse

This is a potluck dinner that
include entrees made by members
and their guests. While wild game

“" entrees are the theme of this dinner,
members and guests are also
welcome to bring an entree of their
favorite dish. Desserts are also
welcomed. This event includes a big
raffle, following the dinner,

sponsored jointly by Raymond
Sportsman's Club and Spacetown
Beagle Club. There will also be a
50/50 raffle.

Admission: $5 for Adults
Children under 16 Free
50/50 entrees are $1 per ticket
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